
WAC 296-304-14013  Reconsideration and review.  (1) Any person 
aggrieved by the action of the director or his authorized representa-
tive in denying, granting, suspending or revoking an accreditation un-
der this section may within 15 days after such action, (a) file a 
written request for reconsideration thereof by the director or the au-
thorized representative of the director who made the decision in the 
first instance, or (b) file a written request for review of the deci-
sion by the director or an authorized representative of the director, 
who has taken no part in the action which is the subject for review.

(2) A request for reconsideration must be granted where the ap-
plicant shows that there is additional evidence which may materially 
affect the decision and that there were reasonable grounds for failure 
to adduce such evidence in the original proceedings.

(3) Any person aggrieved by the action of the director or author-
ized representative of the director in denying a request for reconsid-
eration may, within 15 days after the denial of such request, file 
with the director or his authorized representative a written request 
for review.

(4) Any person aggrieved by the reconsidered determination of the 
director or authorized representative of the director, may within 15 
days after such determination, file with the director a written re-
quest for review.

(5) A request for review must be granted where reasonable grounds 
for the review are set forth in the request.

(6) If a request for reconsideration or review is granted, all 
interested persons must be afforded an opportunity to present their 
views.

(7) No cargo gear certification function must be performed by any 
person seeking reconsideration or review under this section pending 
the final decision with respect to such reconsideration or review.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.010, 49.17.040, 49.17.050, and 
49.17.060. WSR 17-18-075, § 296-304-14013, filed 9/5/17, effective 
10/6/17; Order 74-25, § 296-304-14013, filed 5/7/74.]
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